 TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MIINUTES PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

APRIL 18, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Scott, Goossen, Walworth, Thompson, Tomlinson and Spencer

Absent:  King

Others:  Grobbel

Audience:  2

1. Meeting convened at 7: 31 PM.

2. Motion by Tomlinson to approve agenda was seconded and passed 6-0.

3. Correspondence, etc.  1. The N. W. Michigan Council of Governments will be holding a workshop, Planning for the New Economy, in Traverse City on May 12th and in Charlevoix on May 16th.  If interested, see Clerk to register.  2.  In regard to the DVD series Planner’s Moments, it is time to renew, if interested.  It was agreed to subscribe for another year.
4. Motion by Walworth to approve the minutes of March 8, 2011 with one spelling correction was seconded and passed 6-0.  In item 6, change Township “Mater” Plan to “Master” Plan.
5. There were no concerns of the public.

6. Site Plan Review Ordinance Amendment.  Because the County had not yet returned their comments and because of the absence of Mr. Briggs this evening, action was postponed on this item.  There was discussion regarding the pre-application conference process.  All seemed to agree the process is acceptable as long as the pre-app committee understands their role and that they cannot make any decisions.  Further discussion included reducing the timing requirement to submit an application to 14 or 15 days (before a meeting) and creating a check list for the applicant.  There was discussion regarding the purpose/need for a “seal” from an architect or engineer.  It was suggested that the circumstances in which a “professional’s” involvement and seal were to be a requirement should be made clear in the language.  Mr. Scott will ask Mr. Briggs to put together a check list that will be easy for the applicant to use.  No formal action was taken at this time.  Mr. Grobbel will re-send Version 5 to all the commissioners.

7. Village Zoning Audit Review.   The PC continued their discussion of Village Zoning.  Topics included changing the text, the possibility of rezoning some properties to reduce the Village Zone, permitted uses that would be allowed as well as special uses currently allowed in the Commercial district that would also be allowed in the Village Zone.  The commissioners were asked to look at the list of 20 or so special uses and decide if they are ok with all of those being included in the Village zone.  Grobbel will incorporate the changes suggested tonight and email Version 2 to the PC.

8. Concerns of the Public:  Martel suggested the PC might contact the County building department regarding the need for a seal.   He also mentioned the Master Plan highlighted Torch Lake Village and Eastport as our commercial centers.  He would like to see a rendering of what it could all look like.  He also suggested looking at the yellow pages for ideas of what businesses you would want to see in those areas.  

9. Concerns of the Planning Commission.  Mr. Tomlinson commented that architectural plans have to have a seal for safety purposes.
10. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:40 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary 
